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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met in regular session on Tuesday, November 30, 2010 at the Concord Township Fire Department.  The meeting was called to order at 7:06 pm by Chairman Karen Koch.   Roll was called; in attendance were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were presented and three corrections were noted.  Motion to approve minutes with changes by Trustee Joe Garrett, seconded by Chair Karen Koch.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, abstain.
Public Input

Peabody Landscaping presented a large site plan of the new township building with a tree layout and foundation plan.  The site plan included a farm fence, designed to match the architecture of the building.  The plan also included pear and shade trees, red maple, skyline honey locust, river birch , sugar time crabapple and willows, to name a few.  The plan showed no plants or trees close to the current ditch line or close to the planned pond.  Chair Karen Koch asked for the price of the foundation plan and trees.  Peabody Landscaping provided an estimated price of $15,000 for the trees shown on the plan and an estimate of $16-17,000 for the foundation plan.  In response to a question regarding the cost of a sign for the front of the building, Peabody Landscaping gave an estimate of $6-7,000 or $7-8,000, depending on size and detail.

The foundation plan included boxwoods around the perimeter with ivy as a ground cover and hydrangea along with white fringe trees in the front.  In the middle of the turn-around, a proposed flag pole with stepping stones on four sides and annuals.  Peabody Landscaping grows all of their plants on property and would complete the planting to ensure the establishment of the new plants.  A one year full warranty is provided on all trees.  Also included in their service is a personalized booklet of plant information and maintenance for the Township’s future use.   

Peabody Landscaping mentioned that they would like to have the trees planted by Christmas.  Also, a small orchard of flowering crabapples could be included.  Trustee Bart Johnson mentioned that the landscaping must be bid on.  The purchase of a few trees at wholesale prices was possible.  The Trustees agreed to further discuss the purchase of trees and thanked Peabody Landscaping for their presentation.  

Old Business

Trustee Joe Garrett received acceptance of the grant from Preservation Parks for the purchase and installation of trees and a second tennis court.  The amount of $44,000 was requested and $40,866 was received on the grant.  A resolution to accept the grant was made by Trustee Garrett, seconded by Trustee Johnson.  Vote: 3-0.
Fire Chief, Todd Cooper, added that Total Tennis is a good company for installing the tennis courts.  Trustee Johnson mentioned that two tennis courts could be installed if the Township Maintenance Department constructed the foundation.  The Maintenance Department constructed the foundation on the current tennis court.  Further discussion was tabled until more details are available.  

Trustee Garrett provided a presentation on the new web site.  Changes to Oller Cemetery will be made as well as the addition of park information.  The new site is user friendly and Trustee Garrett commented that changes can be easily made.  Trustee Garrett also added that residents are able to sign up on the web site to receive current information that can be sent out automatically.  Trustee Johnson asked if a quarterly newsletter could be e-mailed or if everything was done automatically.  Trustee Garrett responded that the web site could do both.  Trustee Garrett added that the old web site would be deleted, however, a note including a bounce back to the new web site would be installed.

New Business

Chair Karen Koch remarked that Liberty Township is constructing a bike path located mostly in the right-of-way or easements.  The bike path along Home Road will be on the South side and will not begin for a while.  Trustee Johnson added that the paths should not be done until the round-abouts are installed.  Trustee Garrett added that more information on the cost was needed and if the land would be available for purchase. Trustee Johnson questioned whether the county would install the paths with the township installing a small section.  Chair Koch mentioned that Eldon Johnston said the county would make room for the paths.  Chair Koch added that she would follow up with a reply e-mail to resident, Andrew Piper who had e-mailed questions regarding the paths.

The Trustees discussed changing the Concord Township Trustee meetings from Thursday to Monday.   Trustee Garrett commented that most of the county meetings are scheduled on Thursdays and therefore cannot be attended by Trustees.  Chair Koch made a motion to change the meeting day from Thursday to the second and fourth Monday for the 2011 Concord Township Trustee meeting schedule, seconded by Trustee Garrett.  Vote: 3-0.
Zoning Inspector, Ric Irvine informed the Trustees that on December 14, 2010 there would be a Board of Zoning Appeals meeting for Variance #04-2010.  The request for the variance was submitted by John Kilbury for a lot split on Buechel Drive.  The property was for sale and the buyers did not want all the land.  The new house will have to be 60 feet from centerline, rather than the required 90 feet from centerline, due to the narrow lot size.

 Inspector Irvine also mentioned that the Brodie Blvd. property is moving forward.  Bob Webb has sent plans to lumber yards for price quotes.

Motion to approve the OTARMA Liability Insurance Renewal policy was made by Trustee Garrett, seconded by Chair Koch.  Vote: 3-0.
The Trustees agreed that the National Contracting Group payment would remain with Jill Davis, Fiscal Officer.

The Wel-Pec Wellness program was tabled due to lack of information.

Fire Chief, Todd Cooper said everything is going well at the Fire Department.  Chief Cooper added that the Road Department is doing well and they are picking up a lot of deer along the road.  Trustee Johnson replied that the Deer Policy should be that the Township would pick up any deer in the road or ditch.

Chief Cooper said that Rumpke is sending him a one year contract that he would sign, which includes the fire and road departments.

Chief Cooper will follow up on the letter regarding the road improvement program.

Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #822-828, 7422-7466, totaling $366,914.93.  Vote: 3-0.

As there was no further business Trustee Koch moved to adjourn at 9:00 pm.  Trustee Garrett seconded the motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.
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